
Editor’s Comment: 

Manuscript was evaluated and some points related to the manuscript were give below. 

 

Although the authors seem to have made the necessary corrections in line with the recommendations of 

the referees; 

 

1. They did not include recent literature in the article. It would be better if some new literature could be 

added. 

2. When giving references in the text, numbers such as [1] should be used instead of author names. 

3. While writing the literature in the "references" section of the article, the names of all authors in the 

literature such as "Atkin, O.K et al. (2008)" should be written. 

 

Some corrections have been marked on the article. These corrections should be taken into account. 

 

The article can be published, especially after the corrections in number "2" are made. 
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